
Rev. Jim Walsh, Pastor
Rev. Chris Lack, Associate Pastor
Deacon Mark Bardonaro, Parish Administrator
Mrs. Jenny O’Brien, Principal
Mrs. Karen Brandstetter, Pastoral Associate 
Mr. Jim Dickman, Music Director
Mr. Charlie DeZarn, Business Manager

Masses for Sunday
Saturday Vigil: 4:30 p.m.
Sunday: 7:30, 9:30 a.m.
 11:30 a.m.
 7:00 p.m.

Masses for Holy Days:
See inside for Mass Schedule.

Weekday Masses: 
Monday-Thursday: 7:30 a.m.
Friday: 7:30 a.m. & 8:15 a.m.
Saturday: 8:15 a.m. followed by 
 Marian Devotions &
 Apostolate for the Dying

Holy Communion Service:
Monday-Friday: 6:10 a.m.

Publication Deadlines:
Bulletin: Due by Noon 
 on Monday.
Monthly Report: Due by the 12th 
 of each month.

Parish Office: (513) 471-7741
Fax: (513) 471-0363
School Office: (513) 251-1276
Fax: (513) 251-6428
E-mail: parishoffice@stdominicdelhi.org
Web Site: www.stdominicdelhi.org

Parish Membership
New parishioners are invited to contact 
the Parish Office to register. We ask 
current members to notify us of any 
change of address, telephone numbers 
or other important, relevant information.

• We welcome Jesus Christ into our lives and give witness to His way of life

• Inspired and guided by the Holy Spirit, we strive to be a warm, inviting,  
welcoming, and caring community of people, filled with Faith, Hope and Love

• In that Spirit, we provide a meaningful environment and opportunities  
for worship, education and service to our community

Our MissiOn
We, the family of St. Dominic Parish, 

come together as a Roman Catholic community by 
celebrating the Eucharist as the center of our faith.

G e n e r at i o n s  G r o w i n G  i n  F a i t h .
for Over 80 Yearsfor Over 80 Years

4551 Delhi  Pike,  Cincinnat i ,  Ohio 45238



ST. DOMINIC CHURCH	 CINCINNATI, OHIO

MAY 8, 2022
FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER

MONDAY – MAY 9 – EASTER WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 7:30 A.M.	 Dick Harding
	 6:45 P.M.	 Rosary in Church

TUESDAY – MAY 10 – EASTER WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 7:30 A.M.	 BC Ciarniello (BR)

WEDNESDAY – MAY 11 – EASTER WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 7:30 A.M.	 Robert Sagers, Sr.
	 8:15 A.M.	 Karen Sears
	 8:00 A.M.-NOON	 Adoration

THURSDAY – MAY 12 – EASTER WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 7:30 A.M.	 JoAnn Pinger

FRIDAY – MAY 13 – EASTER WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 7:30 A.M.	 Intentions of Jean Lane
	 8:15 A.M.	 NO Mass

SATURDAY – MAY 14 – SAINT MATTHIAS
	 8:15 A.M.	 Cookie Lamphier
	 After Mass: 	 Marian Devotions and 
		    Apostolate for the Dying
	 4:30 P.M.	 Dennis DeBruler

SUNDAY – MAY 15 – FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER
	 7:30 A.M.	 For Our Parishioners
	 9:30 A.M.	 Jim Finley (BR)
	 11:30 A.M.	 Michael Douglas
	 7:00 P.M.	 Charles Moser

Infant Baptisms
Attendance at a Parent Pre-Baptism Session is required. Call the 
Parish Office at 471-7741, ext. 0.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday, 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., or by appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony
One of the engaged or his/her parents must be a registered and 
active parishioner for six months prior to scheduling a wedding. 
Scheduling must take place at least six months in advance of the 
wedding. Weddings are not scheduled during Advent or Lenten 
Seasons. A marriage preparation program is required.

Communion for the Sick and Homebound
Please call the Parish Office to request this service.

Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
The Sacrament of the Sick is a healing sacrament of the Church. 
Anyone who is sick or elderly and in need of physical or emotional 
healing can come to this sacrament which will be communally 
celebrated annually. Those who would like to receive the sacrament 
before a hospital stay or surgery are invited to call the Parish Office 
to make arrangements. The sacrament is also available to those who 
may be near death. Please call the parish emergency line. Someone 
will respond to your call. Please inform the Parish Office when a 
member of the parish is hospitalized.
Considering Entering the Catholic Church?
RCIA is the process through which adults are fully initiated into the 
Catholic faith community. The process provides for different levels 
of entry. To obtain more information, call Deacon Mark Bardonaro 
at 471–7741.

IN MEMORIAM
Please pray for the souls of Patricia Hesse, Eugene Herren and 
Teresa Moreira, who died this past week. May they rest in the 
peace of the Lord.

BAPTISMS
Hudson Mark Saab, son of Simon and Ashley Saab.

ST. DOMINIC VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
VBS will be held Monday, June 27-Friday, July 1 from 6:00-
9:00 p.m. Registration is open until June 1, for grades K-4. 
Registration forms were sent home in the Parent Press or 
you can pick one up in the school or parish office. Children 
going into 5th through 8th grade may volunteer to help walk 
the younger students from station to station and encourage 
the younger kids to participate. We are looking for high school 
students and adults with SafeParish training to volunteer their 
time and talents.
Our theme for the week is “Wilderness Adventure.” The goal 
of this week is to help the children better understand the 
Sacraments of our faith and deepen their love for Jesus and 
what it means to be a part of our community of faithful followers. 
It is a fun-filled week for all who are there.
For more information or to sign up to volunteer, call Linda 
Gardner at 513-451-3079 or email her at lmcgardner2@gmail.
com.

SUMMER HOURS
The Parish Office will have reduced hours for the summer. 

The office will be open Monday-Friday from 8:00 a.m.-noon beginning on Tuesday, May 31.
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ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 
ST. DOMINIC CONFERENCE REPORT

The total receipts from September 30, 2021 through March 
31, 2022 were an amazing $55,444.59 from the poor box 
collections, parishioner donations via “We Share,” the 
schoolchildren, member donations and especially a couple of 
VERY generous benefactors. St. Dominic’s St. Vincent de Paul 
provided $47,809.51 in aid to 136 of our neighborhood families 
made up of 541 adults and children during this same period. 
The breakdown of the aid that was given is as follows:
Duke Energy	 $	 11,739.86
Water Bills	 $	 1,766.31
Food and Kroger Gift Cards	 $	 7,896.54
Rent & Mortgage Assistance	 $	 13,776.80
“Twinning Help” to neighboring SVdP Conferences
	 $	 12,630.00
The “Twinning Help” to neighboring St. Vincent de Paul 
Conferences is so large because we made the decision to 
share the wonderful bounty that we received with neighboring 
St. Vincent de Paul conferences who were not as fortunate as 
St. Dominic. 
The rule of the St. Vincent de Paul Society states: 
“The St. Vincent de Paul Society uses money and property 
to help relieve the suffering of those in need. The Society’s 
funds must be handled with the utmost care, prudence, and 
generosity. Money must not be hoarded. (Rule 1, Article 3:14). 
The society has held from the beginning that the funds donated 
to the conference belong to the poor.”
If you wish to make a donation to the St. Dominic St. Vincent de 
Paul Society, there are envelopes and donation cards at all the 
entrances to St. Dominic Church.
Your brothers and sisters in Christ,
St. Vincent de Paul Society St. Dominic Conference

ST. DOMINIC ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY
Thank you to those who continue to donate to the St. Vincent 
de Paul Society by placing food, money, and other pantry items 
in the collection boxes near the entrances of church. 
All items are greatly appreciated, but at this time, we have a 
special need for: dish soap, laundry detergent and soup.
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL BUNDLE SUNDAY – Do you have 
items cluttering up your home that you know would be of use 
to someone else? You’re in luck! St. Vincent de Paul will have 
a truck in the parking lot after all the Masses on June 11 and 
12 to accept your tax-deductible donations of gently-used 
clothing and household items. Receipts for tax purposes will be 
provided. NO refrigerators, TVs, microwaves, or mattresses.

ST. DOMINIC MEN’S SOCIETY
The St. Dominic Men’s Society is a social and volunteer 
organization for the men of the parish. Our next meeting is 
Thursday, May 12, at 8:00 p.m. in Fr. Grimmelsman Hall 
(entrance behind the gym). New members are especially 
welcome! Bring a friend, grab a beer and a bite to eat, and 
see what we’re doing for the parish. If you have any questions, 
call/text/email Mike Liderbach at 513-240-0770 or lidermike@
gmail.com.

Our future depends on you.
Please remember St. Dominic in your will and estate planning.

Our legal title is St. Dominic Roman Catholic Church.

Join us in O’Connor Hall for our next
COMMUNITY DINNER 

on Wednesday, May 18, 2022
5:00 p.m. until 6:30 p.m.

We hope to see everyone there!!!

GOLDENAIRES
CATHEDRAL BASILICA TOUR – On Tuesday, May 17, 
we will tour the Cathedral Basilica of the Assumption in 
Covington at 11:30 a.m. The cost is $5.00 per person. We 
will have lunch at the Hofbrauhaus at 1:00 p.m. Everyone 
pays for their own lunch. Drivers needed for carpool. We 
will meet at 10:45 a.m. in the parking lot behind Walgreen’s. 
Park closest to the rear of the store. Reservations and 
money need to be received by Wednesday, May 11. You 
can either drop it off at the Parish Office or mail your check 
payable to St. Dominic Goldenaires to Donna Miller at 217 
Sebastian Court, Cincinnati, OH 45238. If you have any 
questions, call Donna at 513-451-7199.
GOLDENAIRES ANNUAL DINNER – SAVE THE DATE! 
Saturday, November 12 at 5:30 p.m. Entertainment will 
be the Delta Kings Barbershop Quartet!  They have won 
numerous awards. More details later.

THE CATHOLIC RELIEF 
SERVICES COLLECTIONS

Thank you for your generous support of The Catholic Relief 
Services Collection and for revealing Christ’s love to those who 
are poor and marginalized around the world. If you missed the 
collection, it’s not too late to give! Just visit www.usccb.org/
nationalcollections for more information on how to give.
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ST. DOMINIC NEWS
JAKE AND SYDNEY WITTICH SCHOLARSHIPS – The PTO 
is now accepting nominations for the Jake & Sydney Wittich 
Scholarships. These scholarships are awarded to one boy 
and one girl who will be returning to St. Dominic next year. 
The students should show respect to others, and their families 
should be active in the St. Dominic community and experiencing 
a financial hardship. Any questions, contact Kim Railey at 
kak_rn@hotmail.com or 513-675-7434, or Shannon Lively at 
slively81@gmail.com or 513-616-3974. The nomination form is 
found on the PTO website or at https://leagues.bluesombrero.
com/Default.aspx?tabid=1228912&mid=1329682&newskeyid
=HN1&newsid=415335&ctl=newsdetail.

PTO SPRING BOOK FAIR – Thank you to all who supported 
the 2022 Spring Book Fair, making it a great success. We 
especially want to thank all our wonderful volunteers. We look 
forward to seeing you all at the next Book Fair in the Fall of 
2022.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR MAY 14-15
 

SERVERS LECTORS EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
(Captains’ names are listed first.)

4:30 p.m., 
Saturday

Courtney Muhlenkamp,
 Connor Muhlenkamp Amy Stevens Karen Brandstetter, Pat Cusick, 

Connie Ashby

7:30 a.m., 
Sunday

Brian Turner, 
Chase Goins Amy Luken Bobbi Honnert, Clinton Backscheider, 

Scott Beck

9:30 a.m., 
Sunday

Joshua Walter, 
Simon Burke Sr. Karen Elliott, C.PP.S. Renee Kandra, Lizzy Martin, Evan Kandra

11:30 a.m., 
Sunday

Jackson Bogner, 
Anna Bogner Fred Meyer Nancy Wellbrock, Lisa Autenrieb, 

Jenny Berndsen

7:00 p.m., 
Sunday Marty Berning Joe Middendorf, Jim Gerdes, John Klopp

MISCELLANEOUS
ROSARY RALLY – Over 100 years ago at Fatima, Our Lady 
told the three children that we must pray the Rosary (one of 
our most powerful prayer tools). On Sunday, May 15 at 1:30 
p.m., we will celebrate the 15th annual Rosary Rally at Elder 
High School’s Field House. This celebration will start with 
a procession and Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament 
as the center of our devotion. The recitation of the Holy 
Rosary, together with worship songs and prayers, make this 
gathering a memorable event. Local priests and Deacons in 
our Archdiocese will lead us in prayer. It’s important to note 
that the Elder Field House is air-conditioned. Please encourage 
your children, grandchildren, relatives, and friends to attend. 
Any First Communicants that you bring to this event should be 
there by 1:00 p.m. in their First Communion outfit. They will be 
leading the procession of the Blessed Sacrament.

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE
WEEK OF MAY 1, 2022

Weekly Collection:	 $	 15,507.00
WeShare Online Giving:	 $	 6,822.00
Total:	 $	 22,329.00

Catholic Relief Services	 $	 1,198.00
Thank you for your support of our Parish.

May the Lord continue to bless you in your 
generosity!

SCRIPTURE READINGS 
FOR SUNDAY, MAY 15

1st Reading: Acts of the Apostles 14:21-27
2nd Reading: Revelation 21:1-5a
Gospel: John 13:31-33a, 34-35



AN IMPORTANT MESSAGE FROM FR. BEN CONCERNING PREPARING 
FOR FAMILY OF PARISHES

I am sure that as we move forward into our future as a Family of Parishes that people have questions. 
A good source of answers to some of these questions can be found on the Archdiocese Beacon of Light 
information page: https://catholicaoc.org/beacons-of-light/learn-more. Here, I would like to address some 
overall questions that impact our own particular family of parishes. This is not an exhaustive list of questions 
and answers, but I hope it may help give some broad general information.

1. Vision –
Where are we going and how do we get there? The process to bring our family of parishes together into one 
parish will not be achieved instantly but will take some time. Obviously, due to a number of factors, which 
includes declining number of priests, changing demographics, the wisdom of consolidating resources, and 
shifting parish membership, we are in a time of change. We, however, have the opportunity to guide and 
plan that change. We have been given an opportunity to create something new, something vibrant and 
energetic. We have an opportunity to form our future rather than allowing circumstances dictate who we are, 
what we do, and how we do it. This time, my friends, allows us to form our future. 
All of the parishes here on ‘the Westside’ have a storied history, staunchly loyal followings, and family pride. 
Each Parish has served, for many generations, the people of our communities, the Catholics of Cincinnati, 
through many years of struggle, bigotry, anti-Catholic opposition, poverty, hardship, war, and depression, as 
well as happy times and times of expansion, building, growth, and prosperity. Communities of faith and life, 
churches, convents, schools, the development of a whole unique and respected Catholic culture are part of 
the history of the westside of Cincinnati. Why would anyone want to give that up or see it fade into oblivion? 
It’s hard to embrace change especially when we see our values, heritage, pride, home, and communities 
challenged and threatened. 
Let me tell you that I’m not here to take that away. I don’t want to see us fail, disappear, vanish, decline, or 
surrender. If anything, I’m here to make us grow! I’m not interested in slowly fading away. I’m interested in 
faith and life. I’m interested in making what we have sown in the past, grow in the present, and flower in the 
future. I want growth, energy, and vitality. I want to work for a Catholic revival on this side of town, a renewal 
of our faith and culture, an expansion of our parishes and schools, a new generation of leaders, movers, 
changers, determined, passionate, creative, and faithful people who will explode onto the local, national, 
and world stage. I want to be part of a people that embraces the challenge of the present and creates the 
way of tomorrow. Our people did it in the past, and we will do it now. We cannot allow our respect for the 
past prevent us from looking forward to the needs of the future. If the past has given us anything, surely, it’s 
given us a future. We will have a future if we make that future, now, today. The future may not look exactly 
like the past, or the present, but it will be built upon the past and the present. It could even be better. All of 
that is up to us.
Keep in mind that the primary purpose of all that we do, all that we build, all that we are about, is proclaiming 
the Gospel and building the Kingdom of God. All our resources, all our energy, all our work and time should 
go into that mission. If what we have builds that Kingdom, then we hold onto it. At the same time, we build 
anew, we build more, we build better, we build for now and tomorrow.
As the Gospel continuously encourages: “Don’t be afraid.” So, let’s not be afraid. We either become the 
victims of time and circumstance or we become the creators of our destiny. I don’t know about you, but I’ll 
be damned if I’m not going to make the most of the opportunities God gives me.
A year for building our vision: We are very fortunate that because we have a pastor, two parochial vicars, 
two retired pastors who are remaining to assist in parish ministry, as well as a significant number of retired 
priests to help and because we have stable parish communities that have cooperated with each other for 
many years, we have not been placed in a situation where we must make immediate changes. At the same 
time, we are all aware that change is necessary and inevitable so we will plan our change rather than simply 
allow circumstances determine our future. 



As well as meeting with priests, staff, council members and parishioners, which has already begun, I will 
develop an Executive Development Council called “The Vision Team,” to guide us to the development of a 
Vision, plan, and strategy, to position our family of parishes for a successful future. Over the next year, we, 
as a community, will formulate that vision. Defending or maintaining the status quo is not viable, sustainable, 
reasonable, nor helpful. We need imagination, vision, and guts. Simply maintaining what we already have is 
too small of a vision and maintaining what we have is not tenable, anyway. We must be willing to innovate 
and think creatively. At the same time, what we have makes us resource-rich; that includes people and 
places. We have all the tools, gifts, and resources we need to build – how we build and what we build is up 
to us.
What we want to achieve and how we achieve it will be key vision questions as we move forward as a parish.

2. E Pluribus Unum (“From the many, one”) –
What will happen to my parish? The Family of Parishes has no canonical status. Each parish in the family 
remains an independent juridic person. If the Family is given a name, that doesn’t change either the canonical 
or the civil status of the parishes of the family. Several of the current pastoral regions have names (e.g. 
Clermont County Catholic Community, Marion Catholic Community, Petersburg Parishes, Winton Wyoming 
Pastoral Region, etc.), but these names primarily serve to foster unity internal to the region. The same would 
be true of a name given to a family of parishes.
However, the ultimate plan for the family of parishes is that from a number of parishes one parish will be 
formed. Our family of parishes includes St. Dominic, St. Vincent de Paul, St. Simon, St. Aloysius, and Our 
Lady of Victory. These parishes will remain as distinct parishes until such time as the parish council of each 
parish votes for suppression. That we will come together as one is already determined. How we bring that 
about, the time frame, and the structure, we will have to make happen. Eventually, each parish will form a 
chapel or campus in a common parish which will receive its name, hopefully, on July 3rd, 2022. Eventually, 
each individual parish will be dissolved into the one parish and this parish will retain a number of parish 
sites, or chapels, if they are considered necessary for the success of our mission. A general rule as we 
move forward will not be the maintenance of the status quo, or what is best for this or that parish, but what 
is best for the future of our parish and the building of God’s Kingdom. When a single parish is formed, there 
will be one central administration, although a number of sites may be used and utilized to focus on different 
ministries.
Baptism, First Communion, and funerals will continue to be celebrated in each parish, and records of these 
sacraments will be maintained in each individual parish record. The Sacrament of Confirmation will be held 
in common for all five parishes of the Family and will rotate between St. Dominic and Our Lady of Victory, 
simply due to church capacity. Couples who are getting married may choose from any one of the chapels 
for their wedding; but, normally, the priest/deacon “assigned” to their own chapel will be the celebrant of the 
wedding.

3. Personnel – 
Will people lose their jobs? On 1st July 2022 Fr. Benedict O’Cinnsealaigh will become the canonical pastor, 
and Fr. Chris Lack and Fr. Michael Cordier will become the parochial vicars, of the five parishes belonging 
to the family of parishes, Our Lady of Victory, St. Dominic, St. Vincent de Paul, St. Simon, and St. Aloysius. 
Fr. Jim Walsh and Fr. Don Rettig will retire but remain active in this family of parishes and each will be given 
the honorary designation of “pastor emeritus.”
There are no plans for a reduction of parish or school personnel in any of the five parishes of the family of 
parishes. The form of administrative offices, duties and locations, will be determined over time as part of 
an overall logistical and administrative plan. Staff and Parish Councils will be consulted in such transitions.



4. Operational – How are we going to manage all this change? 
Different Sites: There are no immediate plans to close any of the five sites bequeathed to our new parish. 
As we move forward building a single parish with multiple sites, we may decide to consolidate positions, 
ministries, and functions, and utilize all sites for the advantage of the entire parish. All sites should be 
valued as a resource for the entire family of parishes. However, at least until a complete merger of all the 
parishes, no other parish is responsible for the maintenance of another’s property, site/campus, or operating 
expenses. If a site is not financially viable, its future will be questioned and analyzed. In time it might be 
prudent to close non-viable sites. Properties may be utilized and reconstituted for new or special uses, such 
as a youth and evangelization center, focused education, sports or recreation center, or ministerial meeting 
spaces. It is essential that the communities continue to support their particular parish in order to maintain 
ministry, liturgy and physical plant.
During the summer of 2022, an inventory, valuation, and assessment of the condition of all the properties 
will be carried out. The condition of the structure and equipment (boilers, heating, air conditioning, roofs, 
windows, etc.) will be made, leading to an analysis of future needs and projected spending/costs to maintain 
or replace.
Mass Schedule: The Mass schedule of each chapel (parish) will remain as is for the coming year. With three 
priests assigned to our family of parishes, it is clear that over time, the present schedule of Masses will not 
be sustainable. There is no doubt that we will need to change, but such changes will be determined on the 
basis of availability of priests, the numbers attending Mass, or the possible closing of chapel sites. Over 
the first three months, our three assigned priests will move around the parishes to celebrate the Masses so 
that people have an opportunity to meet them. We also plan to arrange social gatherings and small group 
meetings, as well as after Mass coffee meet and greet opportunities, so people have an opportunity to meet 
and support our priests.
What about Parish Council and Finance Commissions?
Each parish council and finance committee will remain in existence to guide each parish community until 
such time as a parish is suppressed and subsumed into the new parish entity. At this time, there is no plan to 
create an overall parish council or finance council for the “new parish” or “Family of Parishes.” It may prove 
useful to form such a council, but the parish councils and finance committees will still remain in existence 
until the “new parish” receives a canonical/legal recognition as a parish and juridical person.
Parish ministries and groups: All parish groups and ministries will continue as they are for the present but 
invitations to belong will be opened to parishioners from all five parish sites. Some groups may decide 
to consolidate under the new parish name while others may remain associated with a particular chapel/
campus. For example, it might be best to have one parish mission for all five parishes, one retreat for 
women/men Christ Renews, or one Scout/Cub Den, one PSR program, one athletics program. Each group 
and ministry will be consulted and will have a say in any decisions or plan.

5. Finances – 
What happens to my donation and the monies we have frugally put aside? Does it go where I intend? 
It is the law of the Church (Canon Law) that a parish’s finances are maintained and belong to that parish until 
a parish is formally suppressed. All five parish finances remain independent and go to that particular parish. 
However, this also means that each parish is responsible for its own maintenance, expenses, and financial 
health. If they remain independent, each parish will be responsible for its own financial support and its 
future will depend on the ability of each parish community to maintain its own commitments. If in the future 
a particular chapel/site is considered by the pastor and community no longer necessary or tenable, it may 
be closed. It may also be decided that a site is useful for the family of parishes and so it may be maintained 
by the family of parishes. Again, there are no plans to close any sites.
The Sunday collection, all parish funding, and all particular parish and parish group fundraising (PTO, 
Athletics, Festival, Raffles etc.) remains with each parish. That’s simply following Church law.



Even in the eventuality of merger of all parishes into one parish, all special designated, or restricted accounts 
(Fr. Grimmelsman Society, Victory Fund, etc.), will remain for use at the particular parish, as they are 
restricted benefices and must be used for the purpose they were designed to support. 
There may be ministry or personnel expenses that are shared by the families of parishes even while the 
parishes remain independent (a fulltime youth minister, athletics director, clergy etc.). 

6. Schools – 
What are the plans for our schools? 
Both St. Dominic and Our Lady of Victory Schools will remain open and independent. Both schools are 
functioning well and have enough parish support to maintain their present ministry. Both schools have 
between 400-500 children, which is a great number for a parochial school, as it is big enough to be sustainable 
and not so large that the children would become invisible or simply numbers. We are committed to Catholic 
education and will remain committed to Catholic education for our children. Already in some areas of school 
and parish sports, there exists extensive cooperation. It may prove more advantageous for us as we move 
forward to have the teams become one team body enabling our teams to have a deeper roster, wider 
support, and allowing our sports programs to become the powerhouse in the region. Again, any decision on 
this matter will only happen with consultation and planning.
For the present, school tuition assistance and the “scholarship” or “in-parish” school rate will still be 
determined on the basis of particular parish membership and registration as assistance and “in-parish” 
rates are supported by the revenue of the individual parishes and are dependent on planned giving and 
tuition assistance collections which are parish-based. Rules concerning eligibility for tuition assistance and 
“in-parish” rate will be maintained as they are at present.
Parishes in our family of parishes that do not have a school may choose one of the schools and receive the 
“in-parish” or “scholarship” rate.

7. Evangelization – 
The proclamation of the Gospel is the essential mission of every Catholic and the purpose of the Church. The 
Church is also the means by which God gathers us together as a body, cares for us through the sacraments, 
provides for our formation, and also provides for our own evangelization. Every baptized Catholic shares in 
the mission of Christ and His Church. How we are going to carry out this evangelization, what evangelization 
means, and what it will look like for us here in our family of parishes will be a central focus of our vision for 
the future. We will establish a task force to formulate a mission plan for this local evangelization, reaching 
out to the local community, reaching out to the fallen away, engagement of families, youth, and supporting 
our parish members. We intend to grow the parish.

8. Getting started – One Mass – One Family
The new Family of Parishes comes into existence on the 1st of July, 2022, with the appointment of the 
pastor. On Sunday, July 3rd, we will celebrate one Mass for all the parishes at 11:00 a.m. at the Field House 
at Elder High School. Each parish will have its regularly scheduled Saturday Evening Mass on the 2nd of 
July, but no scheduled Masses on Sunday, July 3rd, will be celebrated at Victory, St. Dominic, St. Al’s, St. 
Simon or St. Vincent. All are invited to join in the One Mass to launch our new Family of Parishes. At this 
Mass, we will formally introduce the name of our new Family of Parishes.

Thank you all for your commitment to your parishes and the Church. Let’s pray for our future success and 
that the Grace of God fill us all for the adventure ahead. 
Fr. Ben
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Please Patronize Our Advertisers – To Place an Ad, Call 1-800-292-9020.

J & R ELECTRIC
• Residential • Commercial

Call Jim Klawitter
513-941-3332

www.jandrelectric.com

5315 Delhi Pike Cincinnati, OH 45238
Nicole Rahn, DPM

513-251-4753
Chad Miller, DPM

Trung Ky, DPM
Jonathan Augustine, DPM

513-922-2335

Now Accepting New Patients
at Both Cincinnati Locations:

NEW LOCATION 
(Opening Sept. 5th) 
 7074 Harrison Ave. 663 Anderson Ferry Rd.
 Cincinnati, OH 45247 Cincinnati, OH 45238

Call now to schedule your child’s appointment 513-922-8200

West side PediAtRiCs
Stephen G. Schott, cpA
417 Anderson Ferry, ste. 4

513-922-4888

"Your Success is 
Our Business"

Heating & Air Conditioning
1457 Harrison Avenue
921-2227

HELP SAVE A LIFE BY DONATING PLASMA
As new donor, for your first four donations, you will be

compensated as followed: $70, $50, $50, $70
(513) 297-1844 • 4970 Delhi Ave. Cincinnati, OH 45238

*RECEIVE AN ADDITIONAL $5 WHEN YOU BRING IN THIS CHURCH BULLETIN.

SCHROER EYE CENTER
Kenneth J. Schroer, O.D.
Complete Family Eye Care

5314 Delhi Pike
451-0010

Our bulletin is printed at no cost to the parish.Our bulletin is printed at no cost to the parish.
Our advertisers cover all expenses.Our advertisers cover all expenses.

We thank them and encourage you to support their businesses.We thank them and encourage you to support their businesses.

2022 WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES
Married couples celebrating a significant wedding anniversary (25, 40, 50, 60, 65, 70, or 75 years) 
in 2022 are invited to request a congratulatory certificate from Archbishop Schnurr. Individual 
couples may request a certificate online at www.centerforthenewevangelization.org/marriage-
family/resources (scroll down to WEDDING ANNIVERSARY) or by contacting Ana Ramirez at 
513-263-3384. Requests must be made by June 15.
The certificates will be sent to the St. Dominic Parish Office and held until our Anniversary Mass 
celebration in October.

GOLDEN ANNIVERSARY MASS – In addition to receiving a certificate from Archbishop Schnurr, 
married couples celebrating their 50th wedding anniversary in 2022 are invited to a Golden 
Anniversary Mass on August 14, 2022, 11:00 a.m. at Cathedral Basilica of St. Peter in Chains, 
Archbishop Dennis M. Schnurr, Celebrant. Registration for the Mass occurs during the certificate 
request (above).

ST. DOMINIC ANNIVERSARY MASS – Here at St. Dominic we will also celebrate our Anniversary 
Couples. This usually takes place in October at 9:30 a.m. Mass. If you will be celebrating a 25th, 
40th, 50th, 60th, 65th, 70th and 75th Wedding Anniversary in 2022, please contact the Parish 
Office at 513-471-7741 ext. 0 no later than June 15.
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DELHI IMPORT SERVICE, INC.
Specializing in modern and vintage

Mercedes • BMW • MINI • WV
Audi • Porsche • Jaguar • Land Rover
4531 Foley Road • 513-244-7222 

delhiimportservice.com
Carey Saab, President

Founded 1987

ALTENAU’S
AUTOMOTIVE SERVICE

Tom Altenau, President
4208 Delhi Pike

244-7273

DELHI PET CENTER
Everything For All Your Pets

Greg Lipps
5665 Rapid Run • 451-4015

Bonomini ElEctric
co., inc.

Residential & Commercial
(513) 941-3699
(513) 941-3799 (Fax)
P.O. Box 33050
Cincinnati, Ohio 45233
www.bonominielectric.com

Sound-N-SecureSound-N-Secure
SystemsSystems

Home Burglar Alarm Systems
Commercial Security Systems
24 HOUR U.L. MONITORING

(513) 941-9400
P.O. Box 33050

Cincinnati, Ohio 45233
www.soundnsecuresystems.com

Mike Bonomini
President

Brinker 
Animal Hospital

Paul A. Brinker, D.V.M.

4701 Delhi Pike4701 Delhi Pike
Cincinnati, Ohio 45238Cincinnati, Ohio 45238

(513) 471-6100(513) 471-6100

Wardway.com          574-0061
FUELS INC.

Oil, Propane, Gas Fireplaces,
Swimming Pool Supplies

Bridgetown Road at Glenway Ave.

Delhi 
Auto Pro451-6600

Next to McDonald’s

Professional Auto 
Service & Tires

Charlie Lipps
Auto Service, Inc.

Complete Auto Repair & Maintenance 
• Towing • Tires Domestic and Foreign

4240 Delhi Pike, Cincinnati 
921-6811 (Day) • 604-1900 (Night)

Overhead Door Company
of Northern Kentucky

859-341-6646
513-347-DOOR

2571 Ritchie Ave. • Crescent Springs, KY • www.overheaddooronline.com

THE RIBBON IS ALWAYS A SIGN OF A WINNER.
The Genuine. The Original.

RIDE SMART, INC.
Wholesale Cars and Trucks

Specializing in Finding the Car of Your Choice for over 18 years.

Len WedigLen Wedig
Cell: 513-207-2913 Cell: 513-207-2913 
lwedig@fuse.netlwedig@fuse.net

Delhi BarberDelhi Barber
Victor Fabro – Owner

402 Greenwell at Delhi Pike • 513-823-7132
Open Tues., Wed., Fri.: 10am-6pm;
Thurs. noon-8pm; Sat. 8am- 1pm

2 Barbers now. Walk in Anytime!
ALL HAIRCUTS $16

Business Networking & Phone Systems
513-347-5800 • www.fullerinfotech.com

FULLER
INFORMATION
TECHNOLOGY

Electrical & Telecommunications Services
 Cincinnati Columbus
 513-467-0500 614-836-9300

www.kecc.com

THOMAS J. GILDAY, CPA, 
LLC

Tax Preparation and Planning
Individuals and Businesses

4947 Delhi Road, Cincinnati, OH
513-922-3282
www.gildaycpa.com

CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, INC.

Insulation, Mold Removal, Fireproofing, Icynene* Foam
www.icynene.com    (513) 922-0203

5178 Crookshank Rd.    www.priorityinsulation.com

Commercial • Residential

PRIORITY   INSULATION

LAHNI RV & BOAT 
STORAGE

Located Next to 
Precision Auto Body

www.precisionautobody.cc

4333 Mayhew • 921-1500
NICK LAHNI

PARISHIONER

Now Serving Fried Chicken To Go
5679 Rapid Run Road 

922-5981 • humbertmeats.net

Party Trays 
For All 
Occasions

411 Anderson Ferry Rd.
Cincinnati, Ohio 45238

Steven A. Levinsohn, D.D.S.
Amanda M. Levinsohn, D.D.S.

513-922-8500
www.andersonferrydental.com

D e n t a l

Vitt, Stermer & Anderson
Funeral & Cremation Services

Meaningful services...where healing begins.

4619 Delhi Pike • 513-939-2273
www.vittstermeranderson.com

Apply now at www.bayleylife.org   513-347-4168

Caregivers can help with:
Shopping Trips, Errands, 

Light Housekeeping, 
Meal Planning etc.

Part Time Caregiver Positions Available 

251-2737
352 Pedretti Road

www.robbenflorist.com

Dine In • Carry Out
Drive-thru • Catering

451-7000
Visa, MasterCard, & Discover

5110 Crookshank Rd
John & Carol Wainscott

513-921-0561 • www.LutzFlowerHaus.com

513-471-6610 • 4230 Delhi Rd

Introspection Counseling
and Life Coaching

Marital, Individual & Clinical Counseling for Adults & Adolescents
Visit Introspectioncounseling.solutions for a menu of services

Diane J. Zieger, M.Ed., LPCC
Xavier Alumnae • Certified in DBT

16 Years Experience • 3343 Queen City Ave. • 513-728-1780

SALES • REPAIRS • INSTALLATION

Garage Door Service
New Doors • Repairs • Openers
• Industrial • Commercial
Residential • 347-3000

Serving the Garage Door Industry
MIKE PANARO • PAUL HOLSCHER

5681 Rapid Run Road
GREAT RATES ON

MORTGAGE LOANS
513-347-3700513-347-3700

S A V I N G S  B A N K
EAGLE

Member

A N D  T R U S T  C O M P A N Y

C����ra��n� 125 Ye�r�
of LOCAL Banking 

DELHI OFFICE
MARTY S. A. SCHULTES

633 Anderson Ferry Road
Cinicnnati, OH 45238

(513)347-0700

www.northsidebankandtrust.comMember FDIC

EQUAL HOUSING 
LENDER
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MARTY S. A. SCHULTES

633 Anderson Ferry Road
Cinicnnati, OH 45238

(513)347-0700

www.northsidebankandtrust.comMember FDIC
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EQUAL HOUSING 
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DELHI OFFICE
MARTY S. A. SCHULTES

633 Anderson Ferry Road
Cinicnnati, OH 45238

(513)347-0700

www.northsidebankandtrust.comMember FDIC

EQUAL HOUSING 
LENDER

A N D  T R U S T  C O M P A N Y

C����ra��n� 125 Ye�r�
of LOCAL Banking 

DELHI OFFICE
MARTY S. A. SCHULTES

633 Anderson Ferry Road
Cinicnnati, OH 45238

(513)347-0700

www.northsidebankandtrust.comMember FDIC

EQUAL HOUSING 
LENDER

Our bulletin is printed at no Our bulletin is printed at no 
cost to the parish.cost to the parish.

Our advertisers cover all Our advertisers cover all 
expenses.expenses.

We thank them and encourage We thank them and encourage 
you to support their businesses.you to support their businesses.


